
	Nether Providence Township
Environmental Advisory Committee
	February 23, 2022
7-8 PM



Meeting Agenda and Minutes
I. Call to Order, Attendees, Agenda, Minutes
a) Attendees and any new members/interest

Attendees: Bill Silverstein, Ken Rose, Dave Grady, Paul Jacobs, Cory Salmon, Michael Krauss, Krikor Panossian, Alex Morrison, Shaina Barnes, and Marty Molloy; Apologies: Jane Miluski
 
i) Commissioner oversight roles
The EAC welcomed Commissioners Shaina Barnes (5th Ward, sbarnes@netherprovidence.org ) and Marty Molloy (7th Ward) to the meeting. Marty reported that the NPT Commissioners recently revamped their oversight responsibilities for NPT Committees.
The objective of this change is to ensure that each Committee has a Commissioner’s voice on the township’s board and that there is a clear connection between environment and health concerns. Both Shaina and Marty emphasized that the new structure has more to do with ensuring active collaboration rather than oversight of NPT Committees.
 Shaina, who has responsibility for Community, Environment, and Health, will now be primarily responsible for representing EAC issues on the township board. Because of his personal interest in environmental issues, Marty will continue to be interested in EAC activities. Max Cooper (1st Ward) has assumed an intergovernmental role, which could also impact certain EAC activities.

ii) Approval of the agenda and minutes (January 26, 2022, prepared by Ken Rose)
The minutes of the January 26, 2022 meeting and the agenda for the February 23 meeting were approved.
II. New Business
a) Upcoming events
i) EAC Conference – February 26 – who is attending?
Ken and Paul said that they both planned to attend the EAC Network Conference and would report on the highlights after the conference. Their report is embedded below.


b) How to prioritize/sustain EAC progress
i) Community calendar
ii) Document sharing
iii) Ownership of planned actions
iv) Communicating follow-up
Bill expressed his interest in maintaining forward progress following our planning meetings in December and January. EAC members discussed ways to prioritize and sustain progress and agreed that a commonly available work space for storing EAC calendar information and documents would be very helpful. Paul agreed to set up a Google drive for this purpose.
c) All Other New Business
There was no new business.
III. Old Business and Open Issues (organized per planning document with priority items noted)
Waste Minimization, Recycling, & Disposal (Zero Waste)
a) Waste collection data

Marty reported that the Commissioners are likely to establish a sub-committee to collect and report waste collection data. More information on this will be forthcoming, including ECA’s role if any.

b) Plastic bag ordinance – Update from 2/8/2022 Media EAC session, then NPT draft

Ken and Jane attended the plastic bag ordinance discussion on February 8 hsoted by the Media Borough EAC. Ken agreed to send a summary of this meeting to the EAC before the March meeting.

c) Delco open seats on SWA and new Municipal Waste Advisory Committee

Bill said that he plans to apply for one of the open seats on the DelCo Solid Waste Authority and the Municipal Waste Advisory Committee. The deadlines for application are March 4 and 10, respectively. 

Clean, Renewable Energy by 2050
d) Facilitate Acme Plaza EV charging

Dave reported that the Acme Supermarket has started installation of two fast-charging stands for electric vehicles in front of their store.

e) Promote energy minimization – Attended 2/16 Solarizing Your Municipality.  Further coordination is recommended.

f) Reprioritize actionable projects (energy audit, muni garage solar, EV vehicle planning)

Dave discussed township vehicle replacement. Paul reported that Justin (Swarthmore Green Advisors) has been researching electric vehicle options. Paul noted that Haverford EAC has recently installed solar panels on one of their municipal buildings and may be able to provide useful insight on funding and function for solar panels. Dave reported that Bob Linn is planning to evaluate township buildings to see whether solar panels would be possible and cost effective. Krikor and Dave will follow-up with Micah Knapp on Solarize DelCo activities.
Climate Change Action Plan
g) Manage storm water plans – any specific action?

Dave and Cory reported that there is a new grant program for storm water management activities. Some work will be done in Sapovits Park to improve water runoff but this work will probably not start until after Unity Day at the end of August.
Use of Native Plants (and Open Spaces)
h) Nothing right now per planning
i) Consider public education on mosquito spraying.  And what does NPT do?

Alex expressed interest in native plants, open spaces, and mosquito management and volunteered to contribute an article for a future NPT newsletter. Dave said that NPT currently does not spray for mosquito suppression but that many residents do and would value this information.
EAC Connections to Commissioners, Other Organizations, and Municipalities
j) 2/26 EAC Network Conference – see agenda item 2.a)I above
k) Requests from Commissioners/report at meetings – were letters sent re 537 Plan?
l) Sierra Club/RF100 – Did not attend February.  Follow up from January was discussion with Howard Sherman re Media contact and sharing educational information.
Education and Outreach to NPT Residents
m) Swarthmore Green Advisors program proposal (Paul and David)
Paul reported that there may be an opportunity for composting at a local school and will report further on this at the next meeting.
n) Next NPT newsletter/communications (topics and timing)
Dave said that the regular schedule for NPT newsletters is March, August, and December and the EAC should plan accordingly.
o) Scout troop contact
Jane sent the following email while the EAC meeting was in progress regarding the Scout Troop that has requested EAC information on recycling and climate change:
Although I have emailed Rita Varano (Boy Scout contact) several times, we have not spoken, and I have NO information.  She did not call at our agreed time. I am afraid she expects to call me, and I will "hop to" at the moment she calls. I will keep trying to make this work as I DO believe that the Scouts could be very helpful not only in cleaning up recycling, but in helping their families understand that the real route is through "refuse" and "reuse."

p) Delaware County EAC Summit follow-up
i) contact Amber Levy at Tredyffrin to learn more about their recycling activities;
ii) contact Lower Gwynedd to learn more about the seminar program that they offer to their community;
iii) contact Newtown Square to learn more about how they are addressing waste management in conjunction with Sustainable Pennsylvania.

I. Meeting Adjournment - Next Meeting: March 23rd at 7 PM (4th Wednesday at 7)

Highlights from the February 23, 2022 Meeting:
· The EAC welcomed NPT Commissioner Shaina Barnes to the meeting along with Commissioner Marty Molloy. The NPT Commissioners have revised their roles and responsibilities so that Shaina will be the EAC’s primary contact in the future and help to coordinate issues covering community, environment, and health.
· Two EAC members participated in the February 8, 2022 discussion on plastic bag ordinances hosted by the Media Borough EAC.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The EAC agreed to create a shared space for EAC calendar information and documents.
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Report on the EAC Network Conference

February 26, 2022

From: Kenneth Rose [mailto:kenneth.rose@mindspring.com] 
Sent: Sunday, February 27, 2022 3:40 PM
To: Bill Silverstein <bsilverpe@msn.com>; Kenneth.Rose <kenneth.rose@mindspring.com>; Jane Miluski <janebmiluski@verizon.net>; Alex Morrison <alm24741@gmail.com>; Marty Molloy <mmolloy@netherprovidence.org>; Cory Salmon <cory.salmon@gmail.com>; kpanossian@gmail.com; michael.krauss74@gmail.com; Shaina Barnes <sbarnes@netherprovidence.org>; David Grady <DGrady@netherprovidence.org>
Subject: Re: Report from the EAC Conference



Paul and I were in the same first and third of the three sessions at yesterday’s EAC Network Conference so I will only add in a few comments, beyond his already very complete summary. The videos, handouts, and contacts from the Conference will be available in about a week. At the morning plenary session, there were about 85 participants from across the state, and about 30-45 in the afternoon breakout sessions that I attended.



Regarding the air quality monitor presentation, the Cranbury Township EAC only had one AQ monitor and they said that the results were ‘unremarkable’ and mostly to engage the local residents. CMU was responsible for installing the monitor, wirelessly receiving the results, and reporting the analyzed on their website so the EAC really didn’t do much. To get a good picture on average and spike AQ pollutants, it would be better to have many monitors strategically located, not just in NPT but across the County and State. A project of this sort would be better handled at the County level (through the Health Department?), or at the State level by the PA DEP, unless it is intended to just be a very local demonstration project.



In my opinion, battery recycling should be the responsibility of the same businesses that sell them. Unfortunately, there is no legal requirement in PA or in many other States for businesses to do this, but it is a worthwhile topic to raise in an appropriate way with our local and state politicians.



For the storm water and storm basin inventory work, the EAC was using an app called THEODOLITE (which Cory can probably tell us about some time). From their website, “THEODOLITE is a multi-function viewfinder that combines a compass, two-axis inclinometer, rangefinder, GPS, map, nav calculator, and geo-overlay photo/movie camera into one indispensable app. Theodolite was one of the very first augmented reality (AR) apps when it was released in 2009.” I want one!



The northern Chester County working group is striving to maintain 30% open space. They highlighted a number of interesting activities that I had not heard a lot about such as 10 Million Trees Partnership, Bird Town PA and eBird (Audubon), Homegrown National Park, EnviroDIY, Water Stewards, and Keep PA Beautiful. The highlight for me was how the EACs from 10 townships were working together to move quickly and learn from each other. We should think about how to do this with our neighboring municipalities or our County.



The third afternoon breakout session on RF100 by the Westtown Township EAC was very good and worth watching when the video comes out. These presentations covered the practical tools, pitfalls, and learnings that Paul mentions below. A representative from Practical Energy Solutions (Paul Spiegel) was on the Zoom who helped the EAC complete a benchmarking energy evaluation of their municipal buildings and, based on the unexpected results, a complete energy inventory is in progress. The presenters seemed very willing to help educate others interested in pursuing similar activities. A follow-up meeting with them might be helpful to us as we continue to work on the RF100 resolution.



I attended the second afternoon breakout session on ‘Capacity Building for EACs’ while Paul went to ‘Protecting our Forests’. In my session, there was a talk on building resilient infrastructure by a guy from the Pew Charitable Trusts. This was mostly about achieving an advocacy network for large projects at the state level, so not so relevant to our situation.



The next talk was about finding and writing grant applications. The presenter was a member of the Upper Gwynedd Township EAC who also teaches grant writing at Temple. She said that grants for ‘environmental education’ and ‘environmental justice’ are popular these days and often don’t require matching funds. Some of the hurdles to successful grant writing she mentioned are the need for matching funds, close coordination with commissioners on priorities, seeking partners on projects, meeting strict deadlines, and clearly stating the positive impact that the funded project would have on our citizens and the environment. It would be great if WeConservePA (who sponsored the Network Conference - https://weconservepa.org/ ) could take on a role for monitoring and posting potential grant opportunities on their website. This would save a great deal of time and effort for individual EACs like ours and would give us more time to focus on the grant writing and submission part.



It was also pointed out, in the grant writing session, the need for coordination across committees within the same municipal government. The speaker mentioned that she had started to work on a grant application, only to learn that another committee in her own municipality was already working on one and ready to submit. My takeaway from this was that we should consider organizing a quarterly or semi-annual meeting of the NPT committees or committee chairs below the Commissioner level so that we could share information on current and future priorities. I also asked whether the grant monitoring and grant writing activity would be better centered at the County level (like the Sustainability Committee). When promising grant opportunities come along, the County could then partner with interested municipalities to share costs and work.



Finally, I asked the group about potential community contracts for renewable energy. As an individual homeowner, I know that there are on-line tools available to me to evaluate renewable energy suppliers for contract length and cost and to help me switch suppliers if I want. However, I am not aware of anyone trying to pull together 100 or 200 homes to negotiate a contract with a single company for renewable energy (or energy credits) with a longer contract term and less expensive energy cost. No one at the meeting had heard of this being tried before. Two speakers did say that PA law currently does not allow a number of households going together to build their own solar panel array to supply electricity to their own homes but the speakers acknowledged that this legal restriction was different from the hypothetical I asked about. 



Ken 

[bookmark: _MailEndCompose]

From: Paul Jacobs [mailto:1003pj@gmail.com] 
Sent: Saturday, February 26, 2022 4:34 PM
To: Bill Silverstein <bsilverpe@msn.com>; Kenneth.Rose <kenneth.rose@mindspring.com>; Jane Miluski <janebmiluski@verizon.net>; Alex Morrison <alm24741@gmail.com>; Marty Molloy <mmolloy@netherprovidence.org>; Cory Salmon <cory.salmon@gmail.com>; kpanossian@gmail.com; michael.krauss74@gmail.com; Shaina Barnes <sbarnes@netherprovidence.org>; David Grady <DGrady@netherprovidence.org>
Subject: Report from the EAC Conference



Some takeaways from today's conference.  One thing highlighted repeatedly in the conference today is that our EAC has a much stronger relationship with our township staff and commissioners than most do.  Yay us.



Real time affordable air multi-pollutant monitoring is a program by Carnegie Mellon to monitor air quality in Allegheny county.  There doesn't seem to be any similar program in SE PA, and it'd require an academic institution to take it on with funding.  So I don't see this as something we could start or useful to us.  Swarthmore College has some kind of air quality monitoring, I'll try to find out more.  Maybe it's something we can publicize to raise awareness.  



Battery recycling.  This was a report by a township that used battery solutions to recycle batteries, notably single use batteries.  https://batterysolutions.com/  This might be worth investigating.  Alternatively Mom's Produce in Bryn Mawr does a variety of recycling like batteries and a partnership with them could be productive in reducing waste.  https://momsorganicmarket.com/recycle-center/



Storm water inventory.  There were a couple of lengthy presentations on best management practices in stormwater management.  The group presenting had videos to evaluate stormwater mitigation structures.  Their EAC actually evaluates the performance of these and checks on their maintenance.  Is this something we should help the township with?  Do we have an inventory of these structures available to us?  Should we do a review?  Retrofitting old systems was noted as a good thing to do.  It was also mentioned that their EAC reviews new developments for a variety of environmental factors like stormwater, native plants, energy efficiency, pollinators, habitat, recreation, etc.



The next presentations were about associate members on EACs, but our adhoc system already addresses this.  There was a talk about getting student involvement, which seems a weakness in our community.



There was a presentation on a good example of a 10-township working group in northern chester county working together on shared issues.



There was a presentation about state forestry which is not relevant to us.



There was a session on Ready for 100.  Vehicles are the main source of municipal emissions.  Do we have a readily accessible document with our vehicle inventory and replacement schedule?  Hybrid police cars were seen as a viable next step.  While discussing possible upgrades to the township building, is the building's electricity system ready for the high demands of multiple vehicle charging?  Energy planning should be a part of the upcoming comprehensive plan.



A tool mentioned was the energy star portfolio manager, which is something we could perhaps use.

https://www.energystar.gov/buildings/benchmark

Practical energy solutions, based in ChesCo was mentioned as a consultant to evaluate municipal buildings.  But I'm not sure we have enough municipal buildings for it to be worth it.



DVRPC's emissions inventory is done every 5 years, has that been updated yet?

NREL has an emissions calculator for the whole country to see what strategies reduce emissions.  Worth investigating.

ICLEI was mentioned a lot again as a useful resource.  There was some vague talk about DVRPC possibly looking into purchasing power agreements, which are too complicated for a municipality our size, but if DVRPC is doing it, we should get in on it as a way to buy locally sourced renewable energy.



It closed with talk about climate change resiliency.  More talk about ICLEI as a resource as well as the community drive climate resilience plan framework and antioch's center for climate preparedness and community resilience.
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